
The Barnstable Bulletin 
A MONTHLY 

TOWN OF BARNSTABLE 

NEWSLETTER 

November 2015 

From the Town Manager 
 

Dear Reader: 
 

Election Day is November 3, 2015.  Town Clerk Ann Quirk, Assistant Town Clerk Janet 

Murphy and the dedicated staff of the Town Clerk’s office have been hard at work 

getting ready for the election that includes all thirteen precincts.  Over 120 poll  

workers turn out each Election Day to help things run as smoothly as possible  

throughout the Town.  This is the opportunity for your voice to be heard.  We hope that 

you will exercise your right to vote. 
 

I want to recognize the patience of our citizens and visitors as the Town of Barnstable 

continues with a multitude of roadway projects and water and sewer installations.  I 

know that such projects cause inconveniences to our daily routine, but I am sure our 

citizens will be pleased with the results. 
 

Veterans’ Day will be upon us soon as well.  Wars in Afghanistan and Iraq have 

brought us a new group of individuals who fall into the Veterans category.  We hope 

that you will join us in honoring Veterans of all wars by taking a moment to say thank 

you to the men and women who have served our country so valiantly.  The Annual 

Veterans’ Day Parade will be held on Main Street on Wednesday, November 11th.  
 

The parade steps off at 10:00 am and concludes at the Village Green with a program 

that will features the laying of wreaths and a keynote speaker. 
 

In this season of Thanksgiving it seems most appropriate to express my appreciation to 

all of you.  Happy Holiday Season to you and yours. 

 

Regards, 
 

Tom Lynch 
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Barnstable Libraries’ November Calendar of Events 
 

A full calendar of events at the seven Barnstable libraries can be found at  

http://www.sturgislibrary.org/barnstable-libraries-calendar-of-events/.   

Hard copies are also available at your local library. A reminder that the  

libraries will be closed on Wednesday, 11 November in observance of  

Veterans’ Day and on Thursday, 26 November in observance of Thanksgiving.   

Please check with your local library about additional holiday hours. 

Town Offices Closed: 
Wednesday, November 11, 2015 in observance of Veterans’ Day. 

Thursday and Friday, November 26 & 27, 2015 in observance of the Thanksgiving Holiday. 

http://www.sturgislibrary.org/barnstable-libraries-calendar-of-events/


November Notes From Town Clerk... 
 

Town Elections will take place on November 3, 2015 from 7:00 a.m.— 8 p.m. and all 

the newly elected town committee members will take their oath of office on  

November 16, 2015.  Hopefully, everyone has a positive experience when voting at 

your polling locations.  My thanks to all of the people that help us to make our  

democratic process work, we couldn’t do this without them! 
 

Below please find a list of the Town of Barnstable Precinct Locations: 

We firmly believe that all elections are important!  Part of the election process is your 

completion of the census/voter confirmation form that goes out in January.  This is a 

mandate by the State and Federal governments that you confirm you are still at the 

same location.  If you do not return the census, or did not receive one, you are made 

“inactive”.  Again, that is a requirement of the law.  You can still vote, but will be  

required to fill out an affirmation of continuous residence form when you vote.  If you 

have any questions regarding your voter status do not hesitate to call us on  

508-862-4044. 
 

We have an aggressive election schedule in 2016.  So please return those Census 

forms when you receive them in January and avoid additional time spent filling out 

forms.  The following is our election schedule for 2016, please come out and cast your 

ballot: 
On March 1st -Presidential Preference Election 

In September (no date yet) the State Primary Election 

On November 8th State Election 
 

Wishing you all a wonderful Thanksgiving Day filled with family and friends 
 

Ann M. Quirk,  

CMC, Town Clerk 
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News You Can Use 

 

Be sure to check out the fun and exciting programs at the Hyannis Youth & Community Center.  

Visit the HYCC page at www.town.barnstable.ma.us or call 508-790-6345. 

Precinct 1:     Barnstable-West Barnstable Elementary School, Route 6A, Barnstable 

Precinct 2:     Community Center @ St. George’s Greek Orthodox Church, Route 28, Centerville 

Precinct 3:     Senior Center, 825 Falmouth Rd., Hyannis 

Precinct 4:     Our Lady of Victory Church Hall, South Main Street, Centerville 

Precinct 5:     Osterville Fire Station, 999 Main St, Osterville 

Precinct 6:     Gym of Christ Chapel, 2C Oak St., Centerville 

Precinct 7:     Freedom Hall, Main Street, Cotuit 

*Precinct 8:    Hyannis Youth & Community Center/Rink, Bassett Lane, Hyannis 

*Precinct 9:    Hyannis Youth & Community Center/Rink, Bassett Lane, Hyannis 

Precinct 10:    Barnstable United Elementary School, 730 Osterville-West Barnstable Road,  

Marstons Mills 

Precinct 11:   West Barnstable Community Building, Meetinghouse Way, West Barnstable 

Precinct 12:   Barnstable United Elementary School, 730 Osterville-West Barnstable Road,  

  Marstons Mills 

*Precinct 13:  Hyannis Youth & Community Center/Rink, Bassett Lane, Hyannis 



Superintendent's Corner 
 

In last November’s Barnstable Bulletin, former Superintendent Mary Czajkowski  

reported on the start of a conversation between the Barnstable and Falmouth  

superintendents about a later start time for high school students. That conversation led 

to the formation of the Healthy Youth Task Force at Barnstable High School. The task 

force­­which consisted of concerned parents, staff, medical professionals and  

community members—met regularly to examine the issue of school start time, inviting 

both school employees and outside experts to share their perspectives about such  

considerations as child care, family life, employment, finances and co-curricular  

opportunities. In October the task force made a presentation to the School  

Committee and formally recommended a later school start time for the 2016-2017 

school year. 
 

I believe there is overwhelming evidence that a later start time for high school students 

is beneficial both in terms of student health and achievement and cost savings over 

time for the schools and the community. At the same time, I recognize that a change 

in the high school start time would have implications beyond the high school and 

would impact student transportation and athletics as well as start times for students in 

other schools in the district and attendant childcare issues. 
 

In order to thoroughly examine all these issues, I have recommended that the School 

Committee appoint an advisory committee comprised of two School Committee 

members along with parents, teachers and administrators at the high school,  

intermediate school and elementary school levels, the athletic director, a central  

office administrator and a high school student to look at this issue and report back to 

the School Committee. The advisory committee will look at the benefits and costs of a 

change in the high school start time from the perspectives of stakeholders across the 

district. 
 

I look forward to working with the advisory committee, and I hope that a broad and 

inclusive process will result in a community consensus on this important issue. I expect 

the advisory committee to offer multiple opportunities for community input, and I urge 

you to participate in the process. 
 

 

Bill Butler 

Interim Superintendent of Schools 

Barnstable Public Schools 
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Barnstable Adult Supportive Day Program is Open  

Located in the Barnstable Senior Center at  
  825 Falmouth Road in Hyannis 

 

The Barnstable Adult Supportive Day Program   
  

Monday-Friday 9am-3 pm/2-5 days per week schedules available 

Professional, caring and experienced staff 

Transportation may be available to Barnstable residents 

Light breakfast and full lunch is served daily 

Affordable rates  (Financial supports may be available) 

FREE TRIAL DAY 

Call (508)862-4756 for more information If you are a caregiver in need of respite, or a senior 

who may benefit from the Adult Supportive Day Program, we would be happy to meet with 

you and discuss how we may help meet your needs.  
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News You Can Use 

A note from the Town Collector’s office: 
 

Reminder:  The Real Estate and Personal Property taxes for the second quarter 

of FY2016 are due on November 2, 2015.  Please refer to the schedule: 
 

Payment Schedule for Real Estate and Personal Property Taxes for Fiscal 2016 
 

Preliminary Tax Bills were mailed July 1, 2015 

First Quarter due August 3, 2015 

Second Quarter due November 2, 2015 
Actual Tax Bills will be mailed by December 31, 2015  

Third Quarter due February 1, 2016    

Fourth Quarter due May 2, 2016  
 

Please note:  
  

If you use the online bill presentment and payment system (InvoiceCloud) 

Payments made though the Invoice Cloud system will be seen on the online bill 

system. All other payments made outside of Invoice Cloud, i.e. mail, walk-in, 

personal online banking checks or mortgage services, will not be available on 

this online version. To get updated information regarding the balance on these 

accounts, contact the Tax Office directly at 508-862-4054, Monday through  

Friday 8:30 a.m.-4:30 p.m. 
 

We would like to wish each and every one of you a Happy Thanksgiving! 

 

Regards, 

Maureen E. Niemi 

Town Collector 

 Barnstable Recreation’s 11th Annual Turkey Shoot 
 

Date:  November 14,  2015 

Time: KINDERGARTEN + 1ST GRADE: 9:00am-9:30am  

 2ND 3RD GRADE:   9:30am-10:00am 

 4TH + 5TH GRADE: 10:00am-10:30am 

 6TH + 7TH GRADE: 10:30am-11:00am 

 8-12TH GRADE: 11:00am to 11:30am 
 

Place:  BARNSTABLE HIGH SCHOOL GYM 

Who:  PARENTS/GUARDIANS & CHILDREN IN KINDERGARTEN THROUGH 12th GRADE 

Cost:  FREE! 

This event is a fun adult/child basketball shooting contest.  A parent/guardian is paired 

up with their child and each shoot 10 foul shots. The team that makes the most shots in 

will a gift certificate and a turkey. 
 

Registration will be held at the Barnstable High School Gymnasium prior to your  

scheduled shooting time.   Contact John Gleason at 508-790-6345 ext. 128 



News You Can Use 

SIGN UP TO RECEIVE 

THE BARNSTABLE BULLETIN 

EVERY MONTH 
 

Please call Chanell Rose at 

508-862-4638 

or email 

barnstablebulletin@ 

town.barnstable.ma.us to 

add your name to our 

mailing list. 

Road Construction 

Updates 
For the most up-to-date  

information on Road 

Construction, please visit: 
www.town.barnstable.ma.us 

and click on the Road Work 

notices button on the  

right-hand side of 

the page. 

Join us on Facebook and 

Twitter! 
 

Become a fan of the Town of 

Barnstable on both Facebook 

and Twitter and stay in touch 

with all the Town of Barnstable 

happenings. You can get 

more information through the 

Town of Barnstable’s website: 

www.town.barnstable.ma.us. 

Barnstable Residents –  

become involved in your town’s government, apply for a 

position on a board, committee or commission 
 

The Town of Barnstable has over 40 boards, committees, and 

commissions with approximately 291 seats. Our citizen  

participation is exemplary and the Town Council appreciates 

each and every member who serves. When a member moves on, 

opportunities for new members become available.  
 

If you are resident of Barnstable and are interested, please  

consider submitting an application. The appointments committee, 

made up of five Town Councilors, will interview applicants and 

make recommendations to the Town Council who vote to  

appoint members at their regular meetings.  
 

Town Council Committee Appointment Opportunities: 

1. Agricultural Commission / 1 member 

2. Board of Health / 1 alternate position  

3. Cultural Council / 3 members  

4. Disability Commission / 2 members  

5. Historical Commission / 1 member 

6. Housing Committee / 3 members  

7. Human Services Committee / 2 representative members 

8. Hyannis Main Street Waterfront Historic Appeals  

Committee / 2 members 

9. Personnel Board /1 member 

10. Planning Board/ 2 members 

11. Water Quality Committee / 4 members  

12. Water Resource Advisory Committee/11 members *New*   
(See description of new committee below) 

13.  Zoning Board of Appeals / 2 members 
 

If you are a resident and registered to vote in the Town of  

Barnstable and are interested in serving on a board or committee,  

please visit our webpage linked from the town website and fill out 

the application: http://www.town.barnstable.ma.us/towncouncil/

committeeapp.pdf, for a more detailed description and  

responsibilities of the committees listed please contact the Town 

Council office:  council@town.barnstable.ma.us  or phone  

508-862-4738 for more information.   
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Composition of the Water Resource Advisory Committee:    *New* 

The Water Resources Advisory Committee ("WRAC") must consist of eleven (11) members as  

follows:  

Five (5) members shall be appointed by the Town Council so as to be as geographically 

diverse as possible so as to represent all the salt water embayments, freshwater lakes and 

ponds and watersheds of the Town of Barnstable. 
 

Three (3) members shall be appointed by the Town Council as at large members who have 

interest or expertise in matters related to water quality and wastewater issues.  
 

Three (3) members shall be Town Councilors, appointed by the Town Council President. 

Town Council members shall be full voting members of WRAC and shall act as liaisons from 

WRAC to the Town Council and Town Manager. 

http://www.town.barnstable.ma.us/towncouncil/committeeapp.pdf
http://www.town.barnstable.ma.us/towncouncil/committeeapp.pdf
mailto:council@town.barnstable.ma.us


News You Can Use 
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Barnstable This Morning Live! Monday – Friday 7:00 AM 

Barnstable (Comcast) Channel 18 

Keeping you up-to-date and informed on all of Barnstable’s top issues. 

Barnstable This Morning airs live from 7-8 AM and immediately re-plays from 8-9 AM. 

Replay at 6:00 PM and 11:00 PM – Barnstable Channel 18 

  Watch Live Online at www.town.barnstable.ma.us  

  
MON TUE WED THU FRI 

  

7:00 News, Sports & Weather News, Sports & Weather News, Sports & Weather News, Sports & 

Weather News, Sports & Weather 7:00 

7:10 Town Manager 
Tom Lynch 

Chief of Police 
Paul MacDonald 

Business  

Barnstable                Golf Arts & Culture 7:10 

7:20 
Interim 

Superintendent 
Bill Butler 

Community Profile Regulatory /  

Growth Mgmt Transportation HYCC 7:20 

7:30 COMMUNITY CALENDAR COMMUNITY CALENDAR COMMUNITY CALENDAR COMMUNITY CALENDAR COMMUNITY CALENDAR 7:30 

7:31 News, Sports & Weather News, Sports & Weather News, Sports & Weather News, Sports & 

Weather News, Sports & Weather 7:31 

7:40 Libraries / Energy 

(rotates) Elected Officials Veterans /  

Senior Service Elected Officials Barnstable  

Recreation 7:40 

7:50 Cape Cod  

Community College 
Public Works 
Dan Santos 

Finance 
Mark Milne Town Council Marine &  

Environmental Affairs 7:50 

7:58 Meeting Calendar Meeting Calendar Meeting Calendar Meeting Calendar Meeting Calendar 7:58 

From the Harbormaster 

The Harbormaster's Office would like to remind all boaters that channel 

markers will be pulled for the season starting on November 1.  Also, if your 

boat/dinghy is stored on Town property, it must be removed by  

November 15.  Any vessel that remains after that date will be considered 

abandoned and removed by Harbormaster Staff.  

An Update from the Assessing Department: 
  

The Assessing staff is finalizing valuations for FY2016, in preparation for the tax rate  

hearings in November. Real estate market valuations have regained ground in both the 

residential and commercial/industrial properties. Most taxpayers will see the impact of 

that recovered market on their valuations for FY2016. 
 

If you have not yet filed an application for an exemption you are qualified for, time is 

running out to see them on your tax bill. Applications must be submitted and  

successfully processed by the middle of November to be posted to your actual tax bill. 

You may still submit applications through the end of March but will have that reduction 

posted to the remaining balance of your tax bill instead. If you have already qualified 

for the residential exemption in a prior year, you do not need to file again and this is the 

only exemption that does not require annual filings with our office. We encourage you 

to review your tax bill or property record on-line in January after the actual tax bills are 

issued to ensure you have received any exemptions you are qualified for. If you have 

not been property credited, you have until the end of March to file an application or 

abatement request with the Board of Assessors. State law does not allow the Board of 

Assessors to act on any issue that is not brought to its attention in writing within the  

statutory time limits each year. Please call our office at 508-862-4022 if you need further 

explanation or guidance on these or any other assessing issues. 

http://www.town.barnstable.ma.us/


Events & Activities 

News from the Hyannis Youth and Community Center 
 

WINTER PROGRAM REGISTRATION will take place on Tuesday, November 3rd starting at 8:30AM. 

The popular Baking Program is scheduled and we are starting a new House Hockey League for 

boys and girls age 7-14 years old! This is a non-travel league for kids with skating experience. 

When registering online, please be sure your household information is up to date, including 

your child's grade level! You must call us at 508-790-6345 to make any changes before  

registering to avoid any problems! 
 

DROP-IN PROGRAMS As the weather gets cooler outside, some programs are migrating back 

indoors to the Gymnasium from where they run outdoors during the warmer months!  Discover 

RC Flying is back on Sunday mornings from 8-10AM. All ages are welcome and its just $5 per 

pilot to join in the fun. The first two sessions on Nov 1 and 8 are FREE! Visit discoverflying.org for 

more info. Pickleball makes its return from the outdoor tennis courts in November! Come and 

check out this popular competitive sport on Mondays and Wednesdays from 8:00-11:30AM in 

the Gymnasium. Fee is just $2 to play and you can bring your own racket or borrow one to try it 

out!  Miss Lori's KlubKidz Creative Movement Playgroup for tots and preschoolers is held on  

tuesdays from 9:30-11:00AM. Help your child build confidence, coordination and positive  

physical habits through active play! More details at www.klubkidz.org. 
 

HYCC MEMBERSHIP - The kids are back to school and with daylight getting shorter, it’s time to 

think about staying active through the winter with a healthy routine.  Have you renewed your 

annual membership at the Hyannis Youth & Community center? Stop by and sign up or renew 

today. It’s just $20 for Barnstable residents and $40 for non-residents! Members enjoy the  

walking track, game room, computer lab, scheduled open gym times and more.  Stop by or 

call 508-790-6345 x112 today for more info!  
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Senior Center Happenings 
 

Healing Sounds- Kalein Intentional Crystal Bowls  Nov. 9, 2- 3 p.m.       RSVP-Free                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                            

Kathleen Warren once again brings her amazing crystal bowls to the BSC.  

Everything we experience in life is stored in our vibrational being. When we become out of  

balance from stressors we create blockages that cause us to vibrate out of tune causing  

“dis-ease.” Crystal Bowls are a vibrational light therapy. The bowls are perfectly tuned to each 

of your chakras. Experiencing the bowls feels very healing to the mind, body, and soul leaving 

you with a feeling of wellness.  
 

Aromatherapy, Holiday Scents  Nov. 19, 1:30-2:30 p.m.  RSVP-Free 

Although the holidays are much-anticipated family times, shopping and balancing our  

everyday tasks often seem to interfere with the joy of the season.  The VNA Hospice Program 

will be offering a workshop on Integrating Aromatherapy and the use of Essential Oils into your 

Holiday Wellness Plan to help reduce stress. Judi Pregot, Medical Social Worker and Nancy  

Higgins, Bereavement Coordinator are the presenters.  
 

It’s All About You! Nov.17-Dec. 15, 4-5 p.m.  Fee-$30 

Come experience this unique class combining coaching for a healthy mind, strength in  

movement and physical wellbeing! This class will be a weekly supportive group taught by two 

coaches, Maria Zombas, Certified Weight Loss Coach, and Elizabeth Saunders, a Certified  

Physical Fitness Coach. An all-in-one 6 week workshop, focusing on healthy weight loss and 

general nutrition guidelines along with active interval fitness training. Take time for YOU. Your 

coaches will be there to motivate and empower you to feel your personal best!! 
 

Practicing Good Consumer Health with the Office of Attorney General Maura Healey 

Nov. 20, 11:30 a.m.-12:30 p.m. RSVP-Free 

As a savvy consumer, you have a duty to be on alert for potential misleading deals and 

scams.  Please join the MA Attorney General’s Office and learn more about these important 

topics!  One of the missions of the AGO is to help educate Massachusetts consumers about 

their rights and about ways to protect themselves and their identities.  Learn to make informed 

decisions and avoid deception and fraud.   

http://www.klubkidz.org
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News You Can Use 

Contractors Wanted 
 

 

Barnstable DPW wants YOU to plow this winter.  

Experienced snowplow contractors with equipment from  

¾ ton four-wheel-drive trucks to ten wheelers are needed to 

assist during winter snow and ice operations. Pay rates have 

been increased to match those paid by the Common-

wealth of Massachusetts. Earn an early sign-on bonus if you 

submit your completed application by November 15, 2015. 

Apply in person at theHighway Division office, 382 Falmouth 

Road, Hyannis.  
 

Call Joe Marshall at 508-790-6330 for information. 

Friendly Reminder from the Hyannis Fire Department: 
 

Remember to change your batteries when you change your clocks.  

Since we are approaching the winter season please take note that all 

homes should have a working carbon monoxide detector on every floor 

which is a Massachusetts state law. 

Snow and Ice - Please Stake Your Property 
 

Hard to believe, but a new snow and ice season is almost upon us, and the DPW is in full  

preparation mode.  Along that vein, this month we have a little quiz for everyone.   
 

Take a look at the two pictures below:   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Now, define exactly where the edge of the road is.    
 

Pretty difficult, isn’t it?  Now add to that challenge by making this determination after working 

20+ hours, it being dark in the middle of the night, wind driven snow, and moving at 15 mph.  

As you can see our drivers face a significant challenge.   
 

One of the biggest items we all can do to help them is stake the edge of our properties with 

plow stakes/reflectors.  Plow stakes can be wood or fiberglass with reflectors on top or 

wrapped around the body of the stake.  The reflective material needs to be high enough up 

the stake that it can be seen over the snow drift.  The stakes should be driven into the ground 

as close to the edge of the property as possible.  Generally we recommend placing them  

every 8-10 feet.  Installing stakes is easier before the ground freezes, so we recommend you do 

it in November. 
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News You Can Use 

ArtsBarnstable  
Seven villages-one town.  

 

LIKE the Arts Barnstable Facebook page and @artsbarnstable on  

Instagram to keep up to date on arts and culture in ALL seven villages. 

Community Development Block Grant Funds Now Available 
The Town of Barnstable Growth Management Department (GMD) is 

the lead agency for the Community Development Block Grant 

(CDBG) program funded by the U.S. Department of Housing and  

Urban Development (HUD). CDBG funds in amounts up to $25,000 are 

now available for façade improvements and $2,500 for sign  

improvements for commercial businesses located in downtown  

Hyannis in the designated program areas.   Applicants are required to 

provide a one-to-one match, and property owner permission is  

necessary for tenants applying.  
 

Please visit http://www.town.barnstable.ma.us/cdbg for eligibility requirements and 

instructions on how to apply. Please submit applications to the Growth Management 

Department, 367 Main Street, 3rd Floor, Hyannis, MA 02601. Department offices are 

open Monday through Friday between 8:30 am and 4:30 pm. Applications will be  

accepted until 3:00 PM on November 16, 2015. 

 

     FREE IMPROV SHOWS FRIDAY NIGHTS! 

 

Where: The Guyer Barn  

(on the Hyannis HyArts Campus, 250 

South Street, Hyannis, MA) 

When: 9:00pm 

What: Free night of improv fun with the 

New Classics Company  

Rated: PG-13. 

Runtime: 60 minutes 

Share a few laughs –each week  

different themes.    

For more information, visit our website 

at: NewClassicsCompany.org 

Barnstable 375th Merchandise Still Available! 
 

T-Shirts, Long Sleeves, Hooded Sweatshirts, Hats, Books, Throw Blankets, Pins!    

Further discounts to take place in November!   
 

Contact chanell.rose@town.barnstable.ma.us for information. 

https://www.facebook.com/artsbarnstable
https://www.facebook.com/artsbarnstable
http://www.town.barnstable.ma.us/cdbg
http://newclassicscompany.org/


November November 20120155  Board and Committee MeetingsBoard and Committee Meetings  

Meeting        TIME            Room 
 

Monday, 11/2 

Recreation Commission Meeting      5:30 PM           HR 

Tuesday, 11/3 

Aquaculture Hearing-Christina Laurie      9:00 AM          SCR 

Aquaculture License-Linda Begley      9:30 AM              SCR  

Wednesday 11/4 

Airport Finance Sub-Committee Meeting      8:30 AM                                    Airport 

Airport Infrastructure Sub-Committee Meeting     9:30 AM    Airport 

School Committee District Leadership Council Meeting    6:00 PM           HR 

Hyannis Main Street Waterfront Historic District Commission Meeting  6:30 PM         SCR 

School Committee Meeting       7:00 PM           HR 
Thursday, 11/5 

Formal Site Plan Review Meeting        9:00 AM                                           HR 

Town Manager Search Committee Meeting     6:30 PM         SCR 

Town Council Meeting       7:00 PM           HR 

Monday, 11/9 

Land Acquisition and Preservation Committee Meeting     5:30 PM          SCR 

Planning Board Meeting       7:00 PM           HR 

Comprehensive Financial  Advisory Committee Meeting   7:00 PM    GMCR 
Tuesday, 11/10 

Board of Health Meeting       3:00 PM           HR 

Hyannis Water Board Meeting      3:15 PM     GMCR      

Appointments Committee Meeting       5:30 PM                     TCCR    

Golf Committee Meeting       5:30 PM   Olde Barnstable 

Conservation Commission Hearing      6:30 PM           HR 

Friday, 11/13 

Aquaculture Hearing-Susan Nickerson     9:00 AM         SCR 

Monday, 11/16 

Licensing Authority Hearing        9:30 AM           HR 

Renewable Energy Commission Meeting     5:30 PM         SCR 

Roads Sub-Committee Meeting      5:30 PM           HR 

Sandy Neck Board Meeting       7:30 PM         SCR 

Tuesday, 11/17 

Barnstable Housing Committee Meeting     8:30 AM         SCR 

Public Works Commission and the Water Pollution Control Board Meeting  1:00 PM                 DPW Conf Room 

Conservation Commission Meeting      3:00 PM           HR 

Barnstable Historical Commission Meeting     4:00 PM         SCR 

Airport Commission Meeting      4:00 PM    Airport 

Mid-Cape Cultural Council Review Meeting     5:30 PM    GMCR 

Appointments Committee Meeting      5:30 PM      TCCR 

Wednesday, 11/18 

Council on Aging Meeting       9:00 AM       Senior Center 

Barnstable Disability Commission Meeting     10:00 AM       Senior Center 

Zoning Board of Appeals Accessory Affordable Apartment Program Meeting 6:00 PM                           HR 

Hyannis Main Street Waterfront Historic District Commission Meeting   6:30 PM                                         SCR 

Old King’s Highway District Committee Meeting    6:30 PM    WB Community 

Mid Cape Cultural Council Grant Review Meeting    7:00 PM    GMCR 

Zoning Board of Appeals Hearing      7:00 PM           HR 

Shellfish Committee Meeting      7:30 PM       Senior Center 
Thursday, 11/19 

Formal Site Plan Review Meeting        9:00 AM                                           HR 

Lt Governor Formal signing of Community Compact for Barnstable   1:00 PM                          HR 

Town Council Meeting       7:00 PM           HR 
Monday, 11/23 

Community Preservation Committee Meeting     5:30 PM             HR 

Planning Board Meeting       7:00 PM           HR 

Comprehensive Financial Advisory Committee Meeting    7:00 PM    GMCR 
Tuesday, 11/24 

Barnstable Economic Development Commission Meeting   3:00 PM           SCR 

Waterways Committee Meeting      7:00 PM                SCR 

     

Please see Location Key on next page.   

Please note that meetings are subject to change.   

For most up-to-date information, please visit www.town.barnstable.ma.us  
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MEETING LOCATION KEY: 
 

Airport = Barnstable Municipal Airport 

Meeting Room 

Assessor= Assessor’s Office 

GMCR = Growth Management 

Conference Room, 3rd floor of Town 

Hall 

HR = Hearing Room, 2nd floor of Town 

Hall 

MEA = Marine and Environmental 

Affairs Office,  1189 Phinney’s Lane, 

Centerville, across from Police Station 

Olde Barnstable = Olde Barnstable Fair 

Grounds /Golf Course Clubhouse 

SCR = Selectmen’s Conference Room, 

2nd floor of Town Hall 

Senior Center = 825 Falmouth Road, 

Hyannis 

SGCR = Structures & Grounds 

Conference Room 

TCCR = Town Council Conference 

Room 

WB Community = West Barnstable 

Community Building,Route 149 

For more information, visit the town 

website at: 

www.town.barnstable.ma.us 
THE PUBLIC IS WELCOME TO ANY OF THESE 

MEETINGS! 

Barnstable is listening! 
 

Visit our virtual town hall to share your ideas that will help improve our town. 
 

 

 
 

 

www.BarnstableiForum.com 

The Town of Barnstable offers  

streaming video of Channel 18 and video 

on Demand on the town website. 

 

 

 

www.town.barnstable.ma.us 
 

Be sure to tune to CH18 for the latest 

episodes of:  
 

“Barnstable This Morning” 

“Barnstable Today”  

“Talk of the Town”  

“The Compass”  

“Barnstable Now”-Youth Program 
 

Is there a topic you would like to see 

covered on CH18? 
Email your suggestion to: 

barnstablebulletin@town.barnstable.ma.us 

Notice to our Subscribers: 
 

We can only guarantee 1st of the month delivery of our newsletter to those who  

receive it electronically.  The paper version is mailed via bulk mail and the post office may 

take up to two weeks to deliver.  If you wish to transfer your subscription to the electronic 

edition, please email us at barnstablebulletin@town.barnstable.ma.us.  
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Veterans’ Day Remembrance 
 

The Veterans’ Day Parade 

will form on in the town hall parking lot  

at 9:30 am on Wednesday, November 11, 2015  

and step-off sharply at 10:00 am.   
 

The parade will proceed onto South Street  

heading east to Old Colony Boulevard,  

heading north to Main Street then turning west 

up Main Street to the Village Green.   
 

A special Veterans’ Day Program which  

will include the placement of wreaths  

at monuments will begin at the Bandstand  

immediately following the parade.   


